

OCTOBER, 1973

MAILING ADDRESS:

OCTOBER MEETING

Date:

Tuesday, October 16, 1973

Time:

6 P.M.

Place:

Cathay House

Topic:

FANS

Speaker:

J. Colin Orr,

Supervising Design Engineer,

Sheldons Engineering

The title of our speaker's topic is short but the subject is very broad. The use of fans began with the origins of our industry but today we still have problems, and we still have something to learn.

"What type of fan is best for particular applications and what are the selection limitations? How do we best control fans and what about noise levels? What must we consider when fans are mounted in field fabricated plenums, operating in parallel or supplying variable volume systems? Why don't field tests on fans always match catalogued data and what about trouble shooting fan problems?"

Our meeting next Tuesday will provide an opportunity for some enlightenment on these and other fan questions.

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

The benefits of fellowship, education and technical assistance obtained by ASHRAE members through participation in chapter affairs are not covered alone by payment of our chapter dues. These annual dues pay for meeting places, printing and mailing costs, equipment rental, etc. The life of the chapter depends largely on the unselfish giving of time by your elected officers and committee workers and by qualified speakers who not only contribute their time but also cover their own travel and other expenses to share their knowledge with us. For most, this participation is not an ego trip but is done with a sincere conviction that to continue to enjoy the benefits, we must contribute in any way we can.

Last year our now past president, Harry Atkinson, initiated a program to encourage active participation by the general membership in committee work. This resulted in over half our chapter members working on one or more committees. This not only lightens

President's Message (continued)

the load of committee work, but brings new and often better ideas into effect. It also provides a basis on which the nominating committee can select candidates, most active and best qualified, to serve on future Boards of Governors.

Chairmen for the various committees have now been selected and members are being approached to serve and work on these committees. The chairmen of these committees are listed elsewhere in this newsletter. If you are willing to serve, please contact the individual chairman and signify your interest to him.

During recent years our various Boards of Governors have budgeted a reserve to cover possible deficits in hosting the Region II conference, which will be held in Ottawa in April, 1974. This reserve has been achieved. In spite of rising costs affecting all our activities, it is the decision of the present Board to not increase chapter dues this year. We will be holding our April meeting in conjunction with the CRC meeting. The cost of this meeting, which will exceed our regular meeting cost, will be included in our pre-paid meal plan and is entered as a deficit item in our annual budget.

We can only hope to maintain our chapter dues at a relatively low level by increasing our total membership. This means not only bringing new, interested and qualified members into our chapter, but also keeping our present members. This is a responsibility of us all. If any of you feel that you are not being properly served and are planning to resign, please first state your views to your executive. I can assure you that your comments will be discussed, properly considered and if in the interest of the chapter, acted upon. Before dropping out; please drop in.

Lorne Wilson.

ASHRAE ROSTER

The 1973-74 Roster of National members living in the area covered by the Ottawa Valley Chapter is enclosed with this mailing.

This year's meeting dates are shown for your reference, along with the Board of Governors, Committee Chairmen, etc.



Board of Governors - 1973-74

Front, Lt. to Rt. - R. Jetzelsperger, Vice President, L. Wilson, President, H. Atkinson, Past President Back, Lt. to Rt. - B. Graham, Governor, G. Wilson, Treasurer, R. Young, Governor, C. Hobbs, Secretary, J. Black, Governor

ASHRAE OTTAWA VALLEY CHAPTER BOARD OF GOVERNORS 1973-74

		Bus.	Res.
President	Lorne Wilson	828-2127	828-2127
Vice President	Rudy Jetzelsperger	728-1701	592-2780
Secretary	Charlie Hobbs	225-6974	836-4054
Treasurer	Grant Wilson	993-2480	733-2712
Past President	Harry Atkinson	236-2488	824-6264
Governor	Bill Graham	998-8701	828-6621
Governor	Jim Black	722-0826	692-3582
Governor	Ray Young	828-3733	829-2727

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN

Research	R. Young	828-3733	829-2727	
Education &				
Manpower	H. Dean	232-7101	225-2793	
Membership	G. Bugler	729-5181	828-1491	
Program	R. Waring	725-3035	825-3489	
Telephone	J, Matynia	996-5029	233-5297	
Publication	J. Partington	725-1104	225-4489	
Special Events	G. Patterson	232-9643	225-2236	
Greeters	B. Graham	998-8701	828-6621	
Fellowship &				
Accommodation	R. Young	828-3733	829-2727	
CRC Steering	H. Atkinson	236-2488	824-6264	
Constitution &				
Bylaws	M. Whalen	728-3765	828-5681	
Technical	B. Scally	728-1911	836-1745	

CRC IN OTTAWA - APRIL, 1974!!

At the past two Chapters' Regional Conferences, first in Toronto, then in Regina, your Executive applied to Society Headquarters, through a recommendation from Region II, to host the 1974 CRC. Our application was approved and the dates are April 17th through April 19th, 1974.

Site of the Conference will be the Skyline Hotel, Lyon Street, Ottawa where we have arranged for a real bangup meeting. Delegates and representatives from across the country and from New York will be in attendance. There will be a full social program along with the technical and business sessions planned.

We want to make the very best impression on our guests and will be calling on each and every one of you to do your bit. "Many hands make light work", so when you are asked please give your all for ASHRAE Ottawa Valley.

More information will be passed along to you as the date approaches. The CRC will be fun as well as educational and we can all look forward to it with keen anticipation.

Harry Atkinson, CRC Committee Chairman.

1973-74 OTTAWA VALLEY CHAPTER DUES

Full Membership	\$30.00	
Sustaining Membership	12.00	
Guest Fee	6.00	
Student Guest	6.00	

The 1973-74 invoices for local membership dues are included and all ASHRAE are encouraged to forward their cheques to the Treasurer, Grant Wilson.